
1

Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: Patricia Anderson <patch91083@hotmail.com>
Sent: Friday, December 16, 2011 9:42 AM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC
Subject: proposed routes for CapX2020 in Holmen area

Dear Mr. Rineer: 
  

It is our understanding that the Wisconsin Public Service Commission is currently 
taking public input regarding proposed routes for the CapX2020 line in the Holmen 
area.  As residents in the area we support the proposed route that follows the 
original Q1 route for the following reasons: 
  

The original route already exists so requires the least amount of new right-of-
way.  It is the most direct and shortest route so should result in the lowest cost of 
construction.  Also, it has the fewest number of people living near it. 
  

We appreciate the opportunity to give input. 
  

Sincerely, 
  

Charles and Patricia Anderson 

N7048 Birch St. 
Holmen, WI 54636 
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Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: Bob & Gretchen Chalsma <bgchalsma@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2011 4:00 PM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC
Subject: PROJECT 5-CE-136

Mr. Rineer, 

We have about 3/4 mile of land effected by the Q1 Galesville Route of this proposed project.  Our land is East 
of Highway 53 just North of Highway 35. 

It is obvious that the alternate original Q1 routing is the best because: 

1) It is the lowest cost and therefore the smallest effect on all taxpayers 

2) It requires the least amount of new right-of-way therefore the smallest impact on the land 

3) It impacts the fewest number of person now and potentially in the further, therefore minimizes peoples 
concerns. 

Please consider these facts as it is a significant project for our area and it will be part of our community for 
many years. 

Sincerely, 
  

Bob and Gretchen Chalsma 















From: Philip DeMaster
To: Fannucchi, William - PSC
Subject: CapX2020
Date: Friday, December 23, 2011 4:07:19 PM

Mr. Fannucchi,
 
I am a resident of the Town of Trempealeau in Trempealeau County, WI. The proposed Cap
X powerline creates a great deal of concern for my family, my community and myself.
 
I live on the prairie near the Q1 Galesville route, this proposed route runs within a city block
of my home. Another proposed route runs right through the Wildlife Refuge, Perrot State
Park and other ecologically sensitive areas. I have lived in this area for 30 years and I am
deeply concerned that these powerlines will destroy everything that my community holds
close to heart and utilizes for livelihood as well as damaging the health of children, adults
and livestock.
 
The people of Trempealeau County pride themselves on living off the land and therefore
have a great deal of respect for the treatment of that land. It seems clear to me that the impact
of these powerlines will threaten much of what makes this community a community that
thrives on the farming and tourist industries. I have neighbors who will likely lose the farms
that have been in their family for generations. With these powerlines in place, the natural
beauty of the Mississippi Valley will be destroyed. And with it many of the families that call
this area "home."
 
I plead with you to demand more information about the necessity of these powerlines. Does
that "necessity" outweigh the irreversible damage they will create?
On the land itself?
On property values?
On natural resources?
On the agriculture?
On tourism?
On socio-economics?
On the citizen's health?
On the citizen's pocketbook?
On the future of renewable and environmentally-friendly energy?
 
There is no need for the CapX2020 powerline. As stated in the DEIS, (page XVI of the
executive summary) "It is not clear that there will be sufficient population growth in the La
Crosse/Winona area to justify the projected increase in demand for electricity presented in the
CPCN application." As a result of the lack of need for the powerline, my choice is the "No
Action Alternative" for the project. 
 
I do not want the PSC to approve CapX2020 powerline project until there are objective
studies by an independent body demonstrating that the energy from the powerline is needed
for the communities in the Alma-No. La Crosse area and there is no other way to provide that
energy through efficiency programs and locally produced and distributed energy systems. 
 
It is absolutely essential to diligently evaluate both the short- and long-term effects of this
endeavor! It seems it is a project that carries too many uncertainties. Let's be SURE that the
proposed "benefits" that the power companies claim outweigh the significant

mailto:demasterp@gmail.com
mailto:William.Fannucchi@wisconsin.gov


CONSEQUENCES.
 
Sincerely,
 
Philip DeMaster
N14739 Wright Rd
Galesville, WI 54630
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Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: Kathleen Lockington <kalrkd@msn.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 27, 2011 3:55 PM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC
Subject: CapX2020 project

Dear Mr. Rineer: 
Tried to email William Fannuchi before the deadline but was rejected/nondeliverable.  
  
I would still like to register my vote to not have the project or if it has to be built to put it down the previous Dairyland 
Power site.  The project being built through Arcadia would place it over a sand mine, a new house being placed 
underneath it and over many hills. 
  
Thank for forwarding this to him. 
  
Sincerely, 
Bill and Kathy Lockington 
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Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: slien4748@charter.net
Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2011 10:47 AM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC
Subject: Capx2020 project 5-ce136

the possible Q1 line proposed comming from the Galesville direction shows it going next to the high school 
& on the same property as the elementary school and right where the school district plans when needed to 
have another school building when attendance require it and also right next to a new assited living facility. 
My understanding people should not have to be exposed to these lines, so please do not consider this 
route  
If this line is needed please put it near the Mississippi or the Black river where it does not a human health 
risk, I had wondered about running it close to the railroad but our son recently started working for the 
railroad and do not think him or his co workers should be exposed to this daily basis  
   
 Also is this line even needed why not use alternative energy  
I would expect as our technology keeps progressing that these large lines would be a thing of the past & 
not the future  
please any of the proposed routes move to the west  
 
 Thank you  Scott Lien Town of Holland supervisor  
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Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: Lafond, Gene <gene.lafond@CenturyLink.com>
Sent: Friday, December 16, 2011 11:28 AM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC
Subject: project 5-ce-136

Mr Rineer 
 I’am writing this email to oppose the whole capx2020 project as I feel that it is not needed and is just a way to justify more
coal fired plants out west instead of developing new renewable sources here in Wisconsin. However if this project does go
thru I would favor the original Q1 route as it is an existing route that would require the least amount of new easements, 
fewest 
amount of residents within 300 feet and be least disruptive to this area. As a local property owner/taxpayer and concerned 
citizen  
I’am very worried about what the effects of these power lines will be on property values, quality of life and the health of the 
people 
living in there path.  
 
Thanks  
 
Gene LaFond 
Holmen Wisconsin 
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Rineer, Ken - PSC

From: sk6bptmal@aol.com
Sent: Friday, December 23, 2011 7:41 AM
To: Rineer, Ken - PSC; Lepinski, Jim - PSC; Fannucchi, William - PSC
Subject: CapX2020 Power Lines

In reviewing the proposed CapX2020 power line projects I have some concerns about the location of the Holmen 
substation.  A line of this magnitude should attempt to stay mostly clear of residential and school areas which the location 
of the proposed north La Crosse substation does not do this. 
  
Reviewing the placement of the Holmen substation could be an answer to alleviate the issue of passing over schools and 
residential areas in the Holmen community. 
 
When the original Q1 route was proposed the substation would have been right at the end of this line making some sense 
with the placement, however with this route being taken off the table given the challenge by the US Fish and Wildlife 
service this location no longer is convenient with the other routes that are proposed. 
 
By moving the location of the substation well north of the current proposed location has several benefits: 
 
1) It would avoid the power lines crossing schools and residences by crossing over the Village of Holmen.  This keeps the 
line in mostly rural areas where it should be. 
2) Allows better access to the future badger line that will follow this project by ATC that will be going to Madison.  A project 
of this scope should work in connection with the next phase. To run a power line into a community to have to run it right 
back out again for the next phase would seem inefficient and not in the best interest of the power companies or the 
Holmen community 
3)  If the La Crosse area in the future ever does need additional power (which at this time is questionable even by the 
PSC), they would have access through the substation well north of Holmen and at that time could run lower voltage and 
lower in height poles (similar to what is currently run through the Holmen community) without further damage to the scenic 
beauty and less damaging to the economy of the Holmen Community 
  
Tim medinger 
N7150 Elizabeth Drive 
Holmen, Wi 54636 









From: Sirohi, UdaivirSingh - PSC
To: Dennis Niccum
Cc: Fannucchi, William - PSC
Subject: RE: cap 2020 line Q-1 Alma to Lacrosse
Date: Wednesday, December 28, 2011 12:42:20 PM

Mr. Niccum,
 
Thank you for your comments.  I am forwarding your comments to Commission Staff Mr.
Fannucchi, who is the Case Coordinator for the CapX2020 docket.
 
 
Udaivir

       Udaivir Singh Sirohi, P.E.
(Pronounced oo-DAY-VEER SINGH SI-RO-HI)
Advanced Engineer, Gas & Energy Division
Public Service Commission of Wisconsin
610 N. Whitney Way, P.O. Box 7854
Madison, WI 53707-7854
Tel: (608) 266-2806
Fax: (608) 266-3957
E-mail: UdaivirSingh.Sirohi@wisconsin.gov
http://psc.wi.gov

 
 

 
From: Dennis Niccum [mailto:dennisniccum1@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, December 28, 2011 12:22 PM
To: Sirohi, UdaivirSingh - PSC
Subject: cap 2020 line Q-1 Alma to Lacrosse
 
Trusted Wisconsin Agency

I am writing to provide you feed back to the purposed 345kV supply line. 
- Much previous work was done to design and care for the existing Q1 power line corridor,
sighting,clearing,right-of-way design, public acceptance as well as consideration for our      
environment and wildlife.
- Upgrading the Q1 corridor to handle the 345kV line covers all of the requirements for this
leg of the project to be successful.
- The successful usage of the existing original Q1 is evidence of this success. 
-. As for community planning purposes, long term planners for the area growth have already
accepted the location of the existing Q1 line and many have planed according. 
- Community planers have worked to expect growth in the current location of this Q1 line
with the least impact, changing the route will meet with additional opposition and costs.
- To change the route will add to the mistrust of the community and justification for the need
of this  power line. (More PR headaches)
-  For these reasons selecting the existing Q1  route is the most viable and economic
solution.  

I am sure you had done your home work but this path is clearly the bust choice for all parties
involved.

mailto:/O=WIMAIL/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=UDAIVIR.SIROHI
mailto:dennisniccum1@gmail.com
mailto:William.Fannucchi@wisconsin.gov
mailto:UdaivirSingh.Sirohi@wisconsin.gov
http://psc.wi.gov/


Much success in advancement project

Affected rural electric member

Dennis Niccum
N8498 Hwy 53 
Holmen,WI 54636

608-526-3729

tel:608-526-3729
























BRADFORD R. PRICE  

514 COULEE COURT 

ONALASKA, WISCONSIN 54650 

 
 
December 22, 2011 
 
Mr. William Fannucchi 
Docket Coordinator 
Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 7854 
Madison, WI  53707-7854 
 
Re:  Draft EIS Comments 
       Docket Number 5-CE-136 
 
Dear Mr. Fannucchi: 
 
I am writing to you as the owner of 178 acres located at W 16567 Crystal Valley Road, 
Galesville, Wisconsin.  This land is located in the Town of Gale, Trempealeau County, 
Wisconsin.  An existing 161 kilovolt (“kV”) electric transmission line owned by Xcel Energy 
runs north and south across my property.  The November 2011 Draft Environmental Impact 
Statement (“EIS”) at Figure Vol. 2-1T shows Segment 4ET running south of Crystal Valley 
Road and across my land. 
 
My first comment regarding the EIS is that on page XVI it states in part that, “It is not clear that 
there will be sufficient population growth in the La Crosse/Winona area to justify the projected 
increase in demand for electricity presented in the CPCN application.”  After reading the entire 
EIS I don’t believe the big power companies have met their burden of proof in showing that 
these lines are needed.  Before there can be any discussion of where to locate these behemoth 
345kV electrical transmission lines the big power companies must present evidence that proves 
beyond a reasonable doubt the proposed electric transmission lines are needed.   
 
My second comment is that before the Wisconsin Public Service Commission (“WPSC”) 
considers whether to allow the big power companies to build these electric transmission lines 
there should be a detailed analysis of reasonable alternatives to building these proposed high 
voltage transmission lines.  There needs to be more analysis of what can be done to conserve 
more energy in Western Wisconsin in order to further reduce the demand for electrical power.  
There needs to be more detailed analysis of power consumption in Western Wisconsin, with its 
declining population, loss of businesses that previously consumed more power, decline in 
employment, transition of the Western Wisconsin economy from one that was previously more 
based on manufacturing and is now more based on service industries.  There also needs to be 
more technical analysis of opportunities to increase local electrical generating capabilities by 
using renewable resources such as wind, hydro or solar sources to generate  power within 
Western Wisconsin.  There should be a detailed analysis of the environmental, social, economic 
and community impacts of producing more power locally from these resources as opposed to  
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importing dirty coal fired power on high voltage transmission lines with all of its negative and 
highly detrimental impacts on Western Wisconsin residents.  For example, how many more jobs 
might we create for our local economy by building local generation?  What would be the 
environmental impact on Western Wisconsin if we were to generate more local power as 
opposed to importing it over these monstrous, grotesque and very expensive transmission power 
lines?  I’m sure the big publicly traded power companies have as a first priority to do whatever 
they can to generate the most profit for themselves as opposed to doing what is in the best 
economic interest of their rate paying customers.  As a rate paying consumer of power I want to 
know that the power companies have proven beyond a reasonable doubt that these proposed high 
voltage power lines are in fact the best alternative if additional power is needed in Western 
Wisconsin.  I am relying on the WPSC to make sure that the power companies have fully 
complied with the law and fully met their burden of proving that these lines are the best 
alternative to meet our future power needs.  
 
Thirdly, assuming the power companies can satisfy their burden of proving that these high 
voltage power lines are needed then the WPSC should make sure that it is considering ALL 
possible corridors for building the power lines.  The EIS does not include ALL possible 
corridors!   
 
I have been advised that the #1 route preferred and recommended by the power companies is the 
Original Q1 Route that follows the existing Dairyland Power Cooperative (“DPC”) 161kV 
transmission line between Alma and the substation near Briggs Road in Holmen.  It is not listed 
in the EIS as an alternative route to be considered by the WPSC……but it should be!  On page 
XX of the EIS it states in part that, “The portion of the Original Q1 Route that crosses the 
Mississippi Wildlife and Fish Refuge may not be approved by the US Fish and Wildlife Service 
because a portion of it would require additional easement that may not be allowed under current 
land uses authorized on refuge property.”  Approximately a three (3) mile stretch of the Original 
Q1 passes through the Van Loon Wildlife Refuge where the US Fish and Wildlife Service 
(“USFWS”) owns about a one (1) mile stretch of land across which the existing DPC 161 kV 
currently passes.  I have learned that the power companies have attempted to negotiate with the 
USFWS to address any concerns that they have about locating the 345 kV line through their 
land, but their position is to “JUST SAY NO” while all other stake holders in where these lines 
might be located are required to balance a wide range of factors!  The power companies 
engineered a line that would only be 80 feet high (current poles for the existing 161 kV line are 
already 70 feet high), as opposed to the typical 170 foot high poles used for the 345 kV lines, but 
the USFWS just said NO!  The power companies offered to mitigate the wider right-of-way 
intrusion into the USFWS owned wetlands by offering additional and comparable land in another 
location, but the USFWS just said NO!  The USFWS should be able to provide evidence to make 
their case to the WPSC (just like everyone else), but they should not simply be able to 
unilaterally rule out the Original Q1 Route!   
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Furthermore, page XIX of the EIS states that, “The existing DPC 161 kV line, called the Q1 line, 
is nearing the end of its useful life but is still needed.  DPC has determined that it must either 
rebuild or replace the line.  DPC plans to reconstruct, by 2013, the sections of the Q1 that are not 
replaced by the project in this docket.”  I have been advised that the projected cost of a rebuild is 
$30 million.  If DPC is going to be rebuilding this existing 161 kV line in 2013 anyway doesn’t it 
make sense to also locate the proposed 345 kV line in the same corridor?  I think it does and I 
think it is in the best interests of all parties, including the power companies, the rate payers, the 
USFWS and the State of Wisconsin!  At 41.3 miles the Original Q1 Route is the shortest route 
for the proposed 345 kV line; it requires the least amount of new right-of-way at 377.1 acres; it 
has the greatest amount of shared right-of-way at 96%; it crosses the least amount of agricultural 
land at 328.4 acres; it affects the second least number of residences at 61; and I have been 
advised that it is the lowest cost approach (by at least $30 million) for building the proposed 345 
kV line.  To not include the more details of the Original Q1 Route and to not include it as an 
option in the EIS is bad public policy and bad government!  The Original Q1 Route needs to be 
included in the EIS as a viable alternative route for the proposed project and it needs to be given 
full and due consideration by the WPSC as a viable route for the proposed 345 kV power line! 
 
Fourthly, my 178 acres across which there is an existing 161kV owned by Xcel Energy is 
abundant with deer, turkeys, grouse, song birds, coyotes, squirrels, rabbits, etc.  In addition, fox, 
bob cats, a bear, eagles, hawks, wood ducks, and a timber wolf have been sighted on my 
property.  My point is that this existing 161 kV power line is not aesthetically pleasing and is not 
desirable, but the wildlife seems to have flourished since it was built in the 1950’s.  So, why isn’t 
the USFWS and Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (“WDNR”) required to provide a 
detailed analysis and evidence as to damage the proposed 345 kV line would cause to the 
wildlife and natural resources located on lands they own or manage within the Original Q1 
Route?   I do not believe they can prove that the proposed 345 kV line through the Black River 
bottoms will be detrimental to wildlife.  This analysis and evidence could then be weighed and 
balanced by the WPSC as they deliberate the alternative routes for locating the proposed 345 kV 
transmission line…..just like the evidence is weighed and balanced in evaluating the other routes 
that are under consideration.  The impacts to plants and animals should not trump the significant 
impacts these proposed power lines will have on human beings! 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  If you have any questions of me please contact me 
at (608) 783-1409 or by email at bprice1300@charter.net. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Bradford R. Price  

mailto:bprice1300@charter.net




From: dpier@centurytel.net
To: Fannucchi, William - PSC
Subject: CapX2020
Date: Friday, December 23, 2011 4:03:57 PM

Mr.Fannucchi,

My husband and I are residents of the Town of Caledonia in Trempealeau County, WI.  The proposed
powerline creates a great deal of concern to us, as well as to my parents, Harold and Phyllis Schuman
who are also residents of the Town of Caledonia, and to the rest of our family, as well as our
community.

We live not far from the Van Loon Wildlife Refuge, where one of the proposed routes is.  My husband
and I , as well as my parents have lived here all of our lives. I am very concerned that these powerlines
will destroy everything that our family and community holds close to heart and utilizes for their
livelihood.

Having lived off the land, as we have been farmers all of our lives, we have a great deal of respect for
the treatment of the land.  The impact of these powerlines will threaten much of this community that
thrives on the farming and tourist industries.  Having these powerlines in place will destroy the natural
beauty of the Mississippi Valley.  It will have a negative impact on the wildlife in the Van Loon Wildlife
Refuge as well as the Trempealeau Wildlife Refuge and Perrot State Park.

I am asking you to demand more information about the necessity of these powerlines.  Does the
necessity outweigh the irreversible damage they will create?

On the agriculture
On the health of the citizens
On the citizen's livelihood
On the land
On the future of environmentally-friendly and renewable energy
On tourism 
On natural resources

There is no need for the CapX2020 powerline.  As stated in the DEIS, (page XVI of the executive
summary) "It is not clear that there will be sufficient population growth in the LaCrosse/ Winona area to
justify the projected increase in demand for electricity presented in the CPCN application."  There is lack
of need for the powerline, my choice is the "No Action Alternative" for the project.

I do not want the PSC to approve CapX2020 powerline project until there are objective studies done by
an independent body demonstrating that the energy from this powerline is needed for the communities
in the Alma-No. LaCrosse area and there is no other way to provide that energy through
efficiency programs and locally produced and distributed energy systems.

It is absolutely essential to evaluate both the short and long term effects of this project.  There are too
many uncertainties with this project.  Let's be certain that the proposed "benefits" that the power
companies claim outweigh the significant consequences.

Sincerely,

Judith L. Pierzina
W17433 McGilvary Rd
Galesville, WI 54630

mailto:dpier@centurytel.net
mailto:William.Fannucchi@wisconsin.gov
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